MINUTES OF KELLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL MEETING

13 MAY 2015 
	Present:
	
	John McCartney (chair) Kath Newton (vice chair) Mary McCartney 

	
	
	

	In Attendance:
	
	Janet Smith (Clerk)

7 members of the public

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	None

	
	
	


	Minute
	Action

	
	  
	
	  

	15.1
	MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING 2014
Minutes of the meeting were read out by JM 

The minutes were accepted as a true record. Proposed by MM seconded KN 

	
	

	15.2
	CHAIRMANS REPORT

The year started with the parish council freezing the Parish Precept

Amongst the achievements, largely thanks to the relationship built up by our Clerk, with local landowners has seen the public right of way network open in a way we have not seen for a number of years

The upgrade of the street lights was paid for and the grit bins were renewed

The southern side of the Churchyard was included in the grass cutting contract and this has been a great success.

After initial problems, that were reflected in many other areas, because of the weather, the early grass cutting in 2014 was not perfect. Once the contractor got on top of the job , with a couple of new litter bins, the excellent hanging baskets and those residents who freely give up their time to litter pic, Kellington and the surrounding roads look extremely good.

The allotments continue to prosper and the village hall is busy, thanks to Kath and Vicki and those people who run regular activities.

One downside to the year was the bark on the play area. The council had to spend nearly four thousand pounds refilling the area where the equipment is. It is clearly unsustainable for the PC to have to do this every two or three years. We will need to look at sustainable solutions to the problem.

The Council has objected to three major planning applications during the year. The Peel incinerator at kellingley, the gas fired power station and the incinerator on the Arbre site.

North Yorkshire County Council have, as part of their 40% budget cuts, stopped cutting grass for amenity purposes and in future will only cut, or pay PC’s to cut grass for road safety reasons. Although this has meant a loss of income for the PC we have agreed to continue cutting all the grass that we have done over the years.
  
	
	  

	15.3
	ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT
JS presented the accounts and financial report
Throughout the year the PC have awarded £300.00 in grants to local organisations and £410.00 towards local events.

The largest area of spending has been for the upgrading and maintenance of the street lights and the electricity costs associated with the lights which totalled £13,440.03.
The second highest spending area was for maintenance works to the play area which cost £3999.00. This was followed closely by the spending on grass cutting and hanging baskets which totalled £3,813.14. Of this amount £978.37 has been recouped from NYCC
The amount of grant and precept from SDC has reduced very slightly. Although there have been some high areas of spending the finances are in a healthy state but will need to be managed cautiously in the coming year as they have in 2014/15 


	
	

	15.4
	QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS
Thanks were given to the PC for the work they have done to have the litter removed.
Thanks were given from the floor to the PC for working well together despite the reduction in the number of Councillors.
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